
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 31 MARCH 2005

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

CROS.27/05
STORM AND FLOOD DAMAGE – ASSET RECOVERY

The Head of Property Services presented report PS.04/05 advising the Committee of the damage caused to City Council assets as a consequence of the severe weather.

Appended to the report for consideration were the two main reports submitted to the Executive on the matter (PS.02/05 and PS.03/05).   Copies of the Executive’s decision as regards Report PS.03/05 were circulated, namely –

“1.  That the report be noted and plan approved.

2. That the Head of Property Services be requested to submit a report to the Executive as a priority with a costed programme of works for Willowholme Industrial Estate.

3. That the City Council be requested to agree that the £200,000 previously earmarked for use at Kingstown Industrial Estate in 2005/06 be redirected for use at Willowholme Industrial Estate.

4. That the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee be advised upon the Council’s asset recovery and its links to the overall strategy.”

Mr Atkinson took Members through the Action Plan explaining each theme in turn. He believed that it was timely to recommend a special session of the Committee to discuss a holistic way forward.

In considering the matter, Members raised the following issues and observations – 

(a) Referring to theme B – assist restoring confidence in the Willowholme Industrial Estate, a Member commented that the area remained at risk of flooding in the future and now may be the time to consider relocating business tenants elsewhere.  She further referred to decision 3 of the Executive and questioned whether the £200,000 identified could not instead be used by way of compensation if businesses were to be relocated.

Another Member questioned the legal implications should people not wish to move.

In response, Mr Atkinson referred to the public meetings, the most recent attended by Portfolio Holders, from which it was evident that the Willowholme Industrial Estate served a market and businesses wished to go back there.   

Mr Atkinson cautioned that a clear policy/strategy would have to be in place before any of the courses of action were considered as part of the overall review being undertaken.

(b) A Member referred to the resources which had been allocated via an Asset Investment Fund to spend in areas that business tenants wanted.   She questioned whether the £200,000 identified had to come from that pot of money and if that meant that work to Kingstown would not now be carried out.  The Member added that most of the necessary works following the flooding came under the Property Portfolio and she was particularly concerned to ensure that the Asset Investment Fund was used for the purpose for which it was intended.

Mr Atkinson replied that the allocation for 2003/04 and 2004/05 had been earmarked for Kingstown.  Although the £200,000 identified in the Executive decision above may well have gone to Kingstown it had not been so allocated.  The £200,000 was not flood related and represented work which should have been undertaken in any event.  £1m had been set aside in the Budget and was awaiting a Business Case being written.

(c) A Member referred to previous consideration given by the Council to the transfer of Talkin Tarn and questioned why a similar approach could not be adopted in this case.

The Head of Finance explained the principle behind the use of monies, commenting that if a Business Case for Willowholme was developed it would require to go forward to the Executive and ultimately the City Council.

The Member further questioned who would make that case.

Mr Atkinson agreed that there was a need to be more strategic in ensuring that appropriate money was set aside to repair the whole of the Council’s asset base.

(d) A Member asked that Overview and Scrutiny be involved in asset recovery in order that the Committee could work in tandem with the Executive on the matter. 

Mr Atkinson indicated that he welcomed discussions with Members of Overview and Scrutiny which was why he had suggested that a special session be arranged to consider the way forward.

(e) Members commented that it was opportune to consider improvements rather than merely repairs to property, in consultation with Community Groups, and stressed the need for a full options appraisal.

Mr Atkinson replied that time was of the essence since the insurers would not pay for review time.

(f) Referring to theme D, commentary D2 – review to link into Housing Strategy, Members questioned why it was timetabled from April – December 2005 and whether the Review of Homelessness was ongoing.

Mr Atkinson reported that the Hostel had been partly reinstated with plans to fully reinstate.  Mr Mallinson further advised that a workshop on Homelessness was scheduled to take place on 25 April 2005 at 10.00 am.

RESOLVED – (1) That the reports be noted and the observations of this Committee, as detailed at (a) – (f) above, be conveyed to the Executive.

(2) That a special session of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee be held on a date to be arranged following the Annual Council meeting.







